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The Secretary

Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts

References Committee

Pareliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

ecita.sen@aph.gov.au
3rd October 2003
Dear Secretary,

ATUG is pleased to respond to the Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts

References Committee Inquiry into Competition in Broadband Services.

The Inquiry is a timely review of progress to date with broadband developments in Australia. 

A number of initiatives have been put in place over the last twelve months, including the Government’s responses to the Broadband Advisory Group, the Estens Inquiry and the Connecting Australia! Wireless Broadband. 

Information is now available from the ACCC’s information reporting on broadband uptake, and the ACA’s work on Broadband Quality of Service issues.  

State and Local Governments are also active for example, Western Australia’s report into Broadband Infrastructure Services in Metropolitan Western Australia, Gold Coast City Council, Uralla Shire Council in NSW. 

A number of related matters are in train – for example, the review of the ABA/ACA structures and the ACCC Emerging Market Structures Report.

ATUG sees the following areas as important for consideration by the Committee: 
1) Infrastructure competition is not strong. 

2) Access should be declared to HFC networks.

3) Information to competitors should be improved to promote competition

4) Information to customers should be improved to reduce frustration

5) The Government must remain focused on the need to reduce international internet interconnection charges

ATUG would be pleased to provide further information to assist the Committee.

Yours sincerely

(SIGNED)
Rosemary Sinclair

MANAGING DIRECTOR 
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